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To: Councilmembers, Anne Arundel County Council 

From: Michelle Bohlayer, County Auditor  

Date: January 3, 2025 

Subject: Auditor’s Review of Legislation for the January 6, 2025 Council Meeting 

Resolution 49-24: 

Approving the 

application to the United 

States Department of 

Justice, Office of Justice 

Programs, for a grant 

under the Edward Byrne 

Memorial Justice 

Assistance Grant 

Program federal FY 

2024 Local Solicitation 

and recognizing the 

County Executive’s 

authority to act in 

connection with the 

grant. 

Summary of Legislation 

 

This resolution approves the application to the United States 

Department of Justice (DOJ), Office of Justice Programs for a 

grant under the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant 

(JAG) Program federal fiscal year 2024 (FY24) Local Solicitation 

in the amount of $141,404 and recognizes that the County 

Executive, or their designee, is duly authorized to act in 

connection with the grant. Applications for this program were due 

by December 6, 2024; however, the Administration did not 

indicate if an extension had been provided to allow for a late 

submission. 

 

Review of Fiscal Impact 

 

This resolution approves the application for this grant in the 

amount of $141,404 for the federal FY24 grant to be received in 

the County’s fiscal year 2025 (FY25). Funding for the State’s 

Attorney Office (SAO); Partnership for Children, Youth and 

Families (PCYF); Department of Health; and Circuit Court’s 

portion of this grant was included in the County’s FY25 Approved 

Budget; however, the Office of the Sheriff’s portion of this 

funding was not included in the County’s FY25 Approved Budget 

and a supplementary appropriation will be required to spend these 

funds in FY25 if the grant is awarded. This grant does not require 

any County matching funds.  

 


